# **October Art-A-Facts**

# Presidents Message

**Dear Guild Artists:** 

We had a nice meeting this month at Kimberly Area Library. It was so good to see everyone. It was a little different for us because we had to social distance and have our temperature taken. These are library rules. But a least we got to have a meeting. We will be holding our monthly meeting at the Library for the rest of the year.

Thank you, Brenda. for all the hard work with the Pandora Box. Brenda did a wonderful job with Pandora Box. She had some very unusual things in the box. It takes lots of time to take the pictures and them wrap the boxes. Then there is keeping track of who brought each box. I believe that Helen helped her to display in the gallery. Very nice display. So many great creative ideas. Great job everyone. Pat Hovas-French did a fabulous job on the power point of the Pandora Box for the meeting. Thank you.

I forgot to thank the people that moved the panels at the beginning of the month. Please thank them if you get a chance. It is really a lot of hard work. But it gets the gallery's back to order faster. Helen, Darlene, Yvonna, and Linda Edge-Dunlap helped. I am not sure who else helped but if I missed anyone thank you.

Thank you all for your patience with us in these trying times. Hopefully things will get better. Keep creating. Art will help keep so going.

> Jan Rosenburg President



PO Box 31 Kimberling City, MO 65686

417-739-5829

https://www.tablerockartgallery.com/

https://www.facebook.com/Table-Rock-Art-Guild-1417562654951427/

<u>Table Rock Art Guild Meeting - Tuesday,</u> <u>October 20th</u> at 10:30

#### **Kimberling Area Library**

Masks will be required, temperatures taken and no food

The third Tuesday at 10:30 will be our new meeting time until at least until the end of year. The meeting will be held at the Kimberly Area Library.

### **New Class Forming**

Karen Deeds is accepting a limited number of people for her program of very individualized mentoring. Students may choose their own subjects and media. Some experience preferred.

Interested? Call Karen at 417 272 3757, or email at karendeedsfineart@gmail.com

# Minutes / Table Rock Art Guild Meeting / September 22, 2020

Kimberling Area Library Community Room

President Jan Rosenberg opened the meeting at 10:05 a.m. and called on Don Haberman to give the opening prayer.

The minutes of the last meeting were omitted from the September newsletter and will be included for action at the next Guild meeting.

#### Reports

Sunshine: Jan noted that our Sunshine Lady Pat Van Hooser is not attending meetings at this time but reported that Peggy Masterman recently had surgery on her good eye, Brenda Vivieros is dealing with several family issues, David Carver is now home and continuing to heal, and Paula Buzenius's mother passed away. If you wish to send information to Pat Van Hooser, please send it in a text. She is unable hear phone to messages or conversations.

Membership: Darlene reported that we currently have 67 active members which includes one new member, Jacob Shirk, who joined today. There are 21 present today, including 2 guests.

<u>1st Vice President</u>: Jan thanked 1st Vice President Don Haberman for persevering with his task of organizing programs this year even though we were not able to have many.

2nd Vice President Jan O'Neill: As everyone knows, the traditional Fall Art Festival has been put on hold. Tentatively, the library has been reserved for a Spring Festival April 23-25. The theme will be Color Magic and members are encouraged to submit ideas for Festival Posters based on the theme. Post card announcements were recently sent to all

patrons from the 2019 show advising them of the change in dates, etc.

#### **New Business:**

Change of meeting dates/times: President Jan Rosenberg announced that the First Christian Church where we have held our meetings for several years will not allow outside groups in their building for the remainder of 2020. The Community Room in the Kimberling Area Library is already booked on an on-going basis for the Quilt Guild for the third Monday of each month but is available for Tuesday mornings. She suggested we continue to hold our meetings at the Library on the third Tuesday with the Board meeting at 9 a.m. and the general meeting at 10:30 a.m. This was approved by consensus of those present. On motion (Jan O'Neill / Darlene Rutz) the group approved paying the Library the same amount as we had traditionally donated to the church for use of the facility for the meeting time.

After a short break to allow voting on the Artist of the Month entries the meeting continued.

<u>Election of 2021 Guild Officers</u>: Jack O'Keefe presented the following slate of officers that had been published in the September newsletter:

- President, Jan Rosenberg
- 1st Vice President, Helen Long
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President, Jan O'Neill
- Secretary, Brenda Vivieros
- Treasurer, Sharon Clarke

There being no nominations from the floor, the slate was duly approved as presented.

<u>Gallery Open House in December</u>: Jan Rosenberg suggested we not hold the traditional open house this year and the group agreed.

<u>Fund raising for the Guild</u>: The Board is considering several ideas and will bring them to the Guild for consideration at a later date. Information will possibly be included in the newsletters.

Artist of the Month: The theme for this month was Landscapes, including water and/or mountains. The winners were:

- 1st place Jan O'Neill (acrylic her "happy" place),
- 2<sup>nd</sup> place Sarah Odell (photography Tybee Island sunrise),
- 3<sup>rd</sup> place Diane Robben (watercolor Cape Fair)

<u>Children's Art Show</u>: Brenda Vivieros has volunteered to oversee the show this year. The dates are March 25-28. If we are unable to hold the show and reception in the Gallery, all of the art will still be matted, and photographs will be posted on-line.

The meeting was then adjourned.

The program consisted of a slide presentation of the Pandora's Box entries with each artist telling how they interpreted the contents of their boxes. The Pandora's Box entries will remain on display at the Gallery so that the public can know the results of the voting. Brenda Vivieros then announced the winners:

- Honorable Mention Helen Long
- 3<sup>rd</sup> Place Brenda Vivieros
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Place Gayle Page
- 1st Place Darlene Rutz

Respectively submitted, Pat Horvis-French



#### October Birthdays

Pat Van Hooser
Linda Edge-Dunlap
Nils Bergh
Sharon Clarke
Lou Stine
Jamie Yeager

#### November Birthdays

November 10	Paula Buzenius
November 17	Mary Phillip
November 17	Mark Fisher
November 23	Christopher Boyd

#### **October Program**

#### **By Don Haberman**

# October Program: Painting Clouds and Liquid Water

Natural subjects can be very tricky because they are so familiar, yet each one is unique. No two clouds or rivers are the same. This lesson aims to help you paint convincing natural subjects while also giving you the ability to bend them to your imagination.

Topics in this Lesson include:

Painting clouds and liquid water:

An exercise involving water and clouds.

Relevant artists whose work demonstrates some lesson's concepts.



#### Bv Pat Van Hooser

Peggy Masterman is recovering from eye surgery.

Paula Buzenius's mother passed away on September 9<sup>th</sup>.

If you have any sunshine news, please contact Pat Van Hooser, via text, a handwritten note, or by email <a href="mailto:patvanhooser@gmail.com">patvanhooser@gmail.com</a>.

#### **Upcoming Artist of the Month**

By Darlene Rutz

October Show me Fall

**November** Abstract

December Ornament / Art Exchange

<u>Artist of the Month</u>: The theme for this month was Landscapes, including water and/or mountains. The winners were:

- 1st place Jan O'Neill (acrylic her "happy" place),
- 2<sup>nd</sup> place Sarah Odell (photography Tybee Island sunrise),
- 3<sup>rd</sup> place Diane Robben (watercolor Cape Fair)







#### Pandora's Box

**By Brenda Vivieros** 

- Honorable Mention Helen Long
- 3<sup>rd</sup> Place Brenda Vivieros
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Place Gayle Page
- 1st Place Darlene Rutz







#### **Newsletter Deadline**

Anyone can contribute to the newsletter, the Deadline is the Friday after the monthly meeting. The September deadline is September 25<sup>th.</sup>

#### **Join us on Facebook**

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Table-Rock-Art-Guild-107313984284072

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Table-Rock-Art-Guild-10731398428407